November 2016
In the days leading up to the half term holiday week, KS2 set off with excitement – and some trepidation in a few children – for our annual residential. This year we headed to a new venue: the Kingswood Peak Venture Centre near Sheffield, enjoying a tour of the Blue John Caverns and a sunny and scenic Peak District drive and picnic en route.
Our few days there were a great success – everyone had a brilliant time! The adventurous activities, which were expertly and safely led, often pushed us beyond our comfort zones to achieve more than we thought we could. Many children surprised the group with their bravery and resilience, especially at great heights, and the very tall 3D swing turned out to be the favourite of nearly everyone in the end – even Mr Barard and Mrs Mortishire-Smith!
We learnt skills in archery, teamwork in night-walking (blindfolded through a woodland obstacle course), agility in bouldering (indoor climbing walls and tunnels), fun and tactics in outdoor laser in and out of the forest camps, and the scariest of all: climbing and jumping off The Leap of Faith!  Raft-building and canoeing took place on the peaceful reservoir opposite the centre, where some of us chose to get more wet than others! Camp fire complete with marshmallows and great songs, ice-breaking games, a disco and amazing food at every meal added to the fun of the week and all the children behaved and took part brilliantly – the teachers are really proud of them!
Immediately following the holiday, Class 1 held a really successful Roald Dahl birthday party afternoon where all families were invited to raise funds for Macmillan. We raised over £110!
Thank you to all families who came and provided delicious cakes. 
The children and staff dressed up in the Roald Dahl theme and baked, made menus, worked out how much to charge and how many cups and cakes we would need as well as acting as waiters on the day .
Our Charlie and the Chocolate Factory-inspired chocolate theme continues as we learn where we get chocolate from, how it's made and make a visit to Cadburys World in a few weeks time.


